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Construction of residence hall 
approved by Board of Trustees 
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Preliminary design plans and the architect for Phase II of the UAH 
North Campus Residence Hall (NCRH) project was presented to the UA 
System Board of Trustees and approved during their meeting on February 6 
in Birmingham. 

Projected for occupation by fall 2005, the new 104,000 square-foot, 
four-story building will be located northeast of the current residence hall 
on Ben Graves Drive, according to Assistant Vice President of University 
Housing, John Maxon. 

Estimated cost for construction of the residence hall is approximately 
$12 million. 

"Construction will begin upon receiving final approval of the architec­
tural drawings, project put out to bid, and a general contractor selected," 
said Maxon. "It is our hope work will begin in April." 

Campus NEWS 

Former ATK Thiokol president Former Army general will 
named NSSTC executive director lead UAH rotorcraft center 

NASA's first "space station" 
UAH collection remembers 

Retired aerospace execu­
tive Gerald W. Smith has 
been named executive 
director of the National Space 
Science and Technology 
Center (NSSTC), according 
to Dr. Ron Greenwood, 
director of the Alabama 
Space Science and 
Technology Alliance. 

Smith retired last summer 
as president of ATK Thiokol 
Propulsion in Brigham City, 
Utah, and moved back to Huntsville. 
He is a native of Albertville, Ala., and 
worked as a manager of the solid rocket 
booster program at NASA's Marshall 
Space Flight Center from 1987 to 1989. 

Smith numbered important opportu­
nities he sees to expand the center's 
presence: "One, I envision a closer 
partnership with all of Alabama's 
research universities in submitting joint 
proposals and working collaboratively 
on research projects to leverage 
the state's capabilities. Two, there 
are many high tech industries 
throughout the state that provide an 
opportunity to form alliances to con­
duct joint research in bringing new 
ideas and products to the market. 
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Three, I believe we need to 
look more closely at the 
research needs of the Army 
at Redstone Arsenal. The 
research capabilities of the 
NSSTC and the Alabama 
research universities should 
provide an opportunity to 
support programs at Redstone." 

The National Space 
Science and Technology 
Center is a research organiza­
tion on the UAH campus 

that conducts cutting-edge research 
in various scientific and engineering 
disciplines, such as atmospheric 
science, optics, biotechnology, 
information technology, materials 
science, propulsion, and space science. 

The center also fosters the education 
of the next generation of scientists and 
engineers. Undergraduate and graduate 
students participate in the cooperative 
research, and experience is provided for 
educators. 

The NSSTC is a partnership 
between NASA's Marshall Space 
Flight Center and the Alabama Space 
Science and Technology Alliance, 
a consortium of Alabama's research 
universities. 

Gerald W. Smith 

Dr. Jim Snider, a retired 
major general with the U.S. 
Army, will lead the develop­
ment of the Rotorcraft 
Systems Engineering and 
Simulation Center at UAH. 

The center was established 
in a cooperative agreement 
between the Army and UAH 
to create an academic and 
research program geared 
primarily toward rotorcraft 
design, development and 
maintenance. 

Snider, who has a doctorate in 
aerospace engineering from the 
Naval Postgraduate School, moved 
to Huntsville from St. Louis in 1997, 
and served as the Program Executive 
Officer for Army Aviation at 
Redstone Arsenal. Since he left the 
Aviation and Missile Command, he 
served as Deputy Chief of Staff for 
Research, Development and 
Acquisition at the Army Materiel 
Command in Alexandria, Va. 

Snider was looking forward to the 
challenge of developing the center. 
"We need to build the capabilities 
of aviation expertise in the region," 
he said. "This center is critical 

to AMCOM's and PEO 
Aviation's mission. We 
need more trained 
experts on how helicop­
ters operate and are 
maintained. At the same 
time, we need to look 
at research and the 
development of new 
manned systems, as 
well as the development 
of unmanned aerial 
vehicles (UAVs)." 

A curriculum is being developed 
between the university and the Army, 
and will stress the integration of 
avionics, sensors and software, 
according to Snider. The program 
will offer a master's degree in 
engineering and a concentration in 
rotorcraft systems engineering. 

The summer courses will kick off 
the academic program at UAH, 
according to Snider, but UAH will 
also be offering continuing education 
courses tied to aviation as well as 
seminars and academic competitions. 

"We need an influx of qualified 
engineers who understand the 
importance of systems engineering in 
the aviation field," Snider said. 

Dr. Jim Snider 

Skylab - labeled as the country's first 
space station was a NASA project that 
left its mark in space history. Its missions 
helped forge the way for mankind to 
observe the universe and conduct exper­
iments in microgravity for extended 
periods of time. 

UAH's M. Louis Salmon Library has 
officially opened a special archive of 
Spacelab artifacts, including docu­
ments, books, awards and souvenirs 
that tell the story of these four missions 
from May 1973 to February 1974, 
involving nine astronauts and scientists 
from 28 nations. 

Vice President for University 
Advancement Dr. Derald Morgan 
addressed a letter to NASA retirees 
asking for any documents or artifacts they 
wish to add to the collection. It now 
contains more than 140 items. "We are 
very pleased to have this very special 
collection that fits well with our focus of 
special collections that are a part of the 
archives of UAH," Morgan said. 

Other collections in Salmon Library 
include the Willy Ley Collection (books 
on space history), the Forward Collection 
(research works and fiction writings of 
the late scientist Dr. Robert L. Forward), 
and the Saturn V Collection. 

Anne Coleman, Salmon Library 
archivist and librarian, is pictured with 
the library's new Skylab Collection. 

Skylab was constructed from the third 
stage of the Saturn V Rocket. The four 
missions lasted for a collective total 
of 171 days and 13 hours. Mission 
experiments included: observing the 
human body's adaptability to micro-
gravity, solar observations and Earth 
resources experiments. 
* To make monetary contributions, visit the 
website http://www.uah.edu/giving/out-
right.html and earmark the gift for 
the Library-Skylab Collection. To 
offer papers, books, memorabilia, 
contact Anne Coleman (Archives) at 
824-6523, or Dianne Lawson (Library 
Dean's Office) at 824-6540. 



Crestwood Medical Center gives 
$5,000 to College of Nursing 

Animal Planet Expo Prize Winners 
Christopher W. 
Cameron, BSBA '97, 
and his wife, Amy were 
the grand prize winners 
of a trip to the Macy's 
Thanksgiving Day Parade 
that was given away at 
Animal Planet Expo 
held last August at UAH. 
The trip for four persons 
was donated by Discovery 
Communications and 
included round-trip air­
fare, hotel, New York 
City sightseeing, and 
$500 spending money. 
The the parade included 
an Animal Planet float. 

Cool Charger Water 
Show your UAH pride every time you're 

thirsty! "Charger Water" comes in 20 oz. 
blue plastic bottles and is now available 
on campus in the fitness center, bookstore, 
cafeteria, and at the University Center 
information desk. Purchase by the case 
for serving in your office conference room, 
taking on picnics, or for fulfilling your "turn" 
for supplying Little League and soccer 
team refreshments. And don't forget to 
slide a bottle in lunch boxes or gym bags. 
Charger Water is brought to you by the 
UAH Athletics Department. To order by the 
case call Mike Logan at 824-6332 or e-mail 
him at loganm@uah.edu. 

Brad Jones, Faye Raines, Connie Watson and Frank Franz 

Brad Jones, chief executive officer, Crestwood Medical Center, recently presented 
UAH President Frank Franz and Dean of Nursing Faye Raines $5,000 for the College 
of Nursing scholarship fund. In making the donation, Jones said, "The students 
produced by UAH are the best around. We benefit greatly from this very important 
partnership. By partnering with the College of Nursing, we match the greatest poten­
tial with the greatest need which is workforce development." Dean Raines noted 
Crestwood has also increased clinical opportunities for UAH students and preceptors. 
She announced Connie Watson (third from left), chief nursing officer at Crestwood 
Medical Center, will serve as an adjunct professor of nursing at UAH and be a liaison 
between two institutions to ensure students' receive excellent clinical experiences. 

UAH research makes 
Discover 'Top 

An "unfuzzy" look at the universe put two UAH physics faculty into Discover 
magazine's list of the top 100 science stories of 2003. 

UAH's Dr. Richard Lieu and Dr. Lloyd Hillman looked for fuzz in Hubble 
Telescope interferometer photos of a galaxy 4 billion light years away. They were 
looking for slight distortions that should be seen if time and space are made up 
of tiny quantum bits. They were surprised to find the images were sharp and 
distinct, with none of the expected quantum fuzziness. 

Their findings (duplicated by a European team) are causing all sorts of 
conniptions for atronomers and physics theorists. If space-time is smooth, they 
worry, then black holes can't exist and the Big Bang didn't happen. 

are up 30-80% in the past yearI 
>uld you sell now? Can you save taxes? 

Join us for a very timely program on the recovery of the 
stock markets. Both stocks and many mutual funds have now 

recovered value. But what should you do now? Four experienced 
professionals will discuss planning options. Now is a great time to 

consider tax-favored methods for increasing income and saving taxes. 

Noon, Thursday, April 29, 2004 
UAH Campus, University Center, Room 125 

Bring a sack lunch. Beverages will be provided. 

To register, or for more 
information contact: 
Dr. Derald Morgan 

256.824.6127 
morganjd@uah.edu 

Great Grad Gifts! 
Diploma Frames 
Now that the ink is dry, preserve that precious diploma and display it 
with pride in a beautiful hardwood frame. This official UAH frame bears 
the University of Alabama System seal and the words, "The University 
of Alabama in Huntsville," both in 
gold leaf. Archival glass and mat. 
Frames are sized to fit bachelor's 
degrees for $115; master's degrees for 
$130; and Ph.D. degrees for $135. 

To order and to see other gift ideas, 
visit the Alumni Gift Shop online at 
www.uah.edu. Click on "alumni and 
friends." Or stop by the University 
Bookstore in the University Center. 
Phone: 256-824-2779. 



Thanks alumni, for supporting UAH! 
Alumni giving, an indicator of graduate pride and 

satisfaction, continues to grow. Thank you for support­
ing UAH though your gifts and participation in our 
programs and activities. 

During fiscal year 2002-2003 (Oct. 1, 2002 through 
Sept. 30, 2003), alumni contributions increased in 
both size and frequency. The College of Administra­
tive Science had the largest number of contributors 
while the College of Science enjoyed the highest 
dollar total. There was a notable upward trend in 
support from graduates of the 1980s as professionals 
hit their career strides and enter peak earning years. 
A jump in alumni membership in President's Council, 
the university's major donor group recognizing 

contributors of $1,000 or more annually, showcased 
their successes. 

Private donations are critical to the growth of the 
university. These funds provide scholarships and many 
of the amenities that are out-of-the-reach of institu­
tional budgets. Alumni support is an integral compo­
nent in providing the tools to help the university 
attract and retain talented students and faculty. 

UAH now has more than 22,000 graduates, 13,481 
of whom live in northern Alabama. Unlike many 
schools where campus is but a distant memory for 
graduates, UAH is a vibrant part of daily life for many 
alumni who either have a professional connection or 
who otherwise continue to interact with the university 

through the complex web of relationships that extend 
throughout the community. Thus, enhancing UAH 
through private support is an investment that pays 
dividends for all of us by ensuring a continual flow 
of highly-educated, highly-qualified professionals for 
area businesses, and a first-rate place for our children 
to be educated. 

We'd like to thank the following graduates for 
making a gift this past fiscal year. This list includes 
only UAH alumni and names everyone from the most 
modest donors to members of President's Council. 
Thanks for showing your UAH pride. 

- April Harris 
UAH Alumni Association Executive Director 

College of 
Administrative 
Science 
1968 
Charles V. Gray 

1970 
Joe P. Motley* 
Marcia M. Newman 

1971 
Martha Simms Rambo 
Charles E. Montgomery 
James A. White, Jr. 

1972 
David E. Aiello 
Betty J. Burch 
Margaret B. King 
Stephen C. Watson 

1973 
Stephen P. Zelnak, Jr. 
Terry W. Black 
James B. Fitzpatrick, Jr. 
William C. Snoddy 

1974 
Paul R. Allison 
Charles D. Eagan 
James C. Keith 
Rene E. Lemieux, Jr. 
Charles A. Lienhard 
Timothy O. Logan 
Edgar L. Newcome* 
P. Greg Newman 
Juergen R. Paetz 
Marie R. Parlante 
Ernest W. Ritch 
Paige L. Stagner, II 
Frankie C. Stephenson 
Larry G. Thompson 

1975 
Edward S. Babcock, Jr. 
Lloyd Michael Brooks 
Steve Cizek 
Woody L. Ennis, 111 
James R. Fricke 
Ralph E. Gipson 
Christine F. Horty 
Ernest C. McAlister, Jr. 
Bonnie G. McDaniel 
Barbara C. Miller 
Virgil E. Morris 
Robert J. Sikorski, Jr. 
James M. Smith 
Joyce J. Steinacher 
Amy M. Uptain 
Martha N. White 

1976 
David S. Branham* 
Rodney Bradford 
Jackson G. Calvert 
David S. Coughlin 
Clarence O. Heard, Jr. 
Donald B. Justice 
Virginia P. Kobler* 
David E. Milly 
Mary W. Sedenquist 
Robert A. Szecholda 

1977 
David N. Brown 
Belton G. Aldrich 
Terence Noel Assink 
Julian A. Berry, Jr. 
Nancy K. Coughlin 
Clarence M. Crawford 
Harry K. Feagley, Jr. 
Marian A. Godsey 
Joseph W. Hamaker* 
Jack H. Jones* 
William C. Leslie 
Michael H. Mohlere 
Sylvia P. Nichols 
James Gregory Parrish* 
William C. Willoughby 

1978 
Ronald W. Baslock 
Ed B. Childress 
Lynne S. Cunningham 
Elizabeth J. Delong 
J. Larry Fabian 
David V. Greene 
Louise T. Hamaker 
Frank S. Hertzog 
H. Stewart Michelini 
Anneta Simmons 
Janet P. Stewart 
Mark R. Stiles* 
Richard M. Sullivan, Jr. 
Patricia A. Upton 
William D. Wesnor 
Ben F. Wilson 

1979 
Charlie T. Jones, III 
Thomas B. Arrington 
Donald W. Bennett 
Julia Lang Brewer 
James E. Bridges, Jr. 
Hugh C. Carson 
Francisco L. Collazo* 
Caroline G- Feagley 
Jennette I. Floyd 
Linda V. Formby 
Woody L. Grayson 
Theresa L. Haider 
Timothy S. Kelley 
Greg Ken-
Thomas J. Kidd 
Ernest E. Lewter 

Joan G. Lott* 
Donna C. Mackey 
Carol A. Maddux 
Lawrence B. Perry, Jr. 
Donna L. Pike 
John Poteet 
Ann M. Rivard 
Patricia F. Sampson 
Lydia R. Seigh 
Jerelene Q. Vickers 
Thomas R. White* 
Barbara J. Whitehead 
William R. Whitley 

1980 
Mary D. Carter 
Annella F. Chamblee 
Charles A. Comaty 
James C. Dwiggins 
Harold E. Fulmer 
John A. Housley 
Betty J. King 
Cynthia J. Kling 
Jerry W. Kniphfer 
Katherine Pella Lowry 
Stephen G. McCafferty 
John G. Myers 
Brenda W. Olson 
Nancy Potok 
Donald T. Prince 
William H. Puckett 
Randy J. Richardson 
Ramon C. Scott 
David M. Sparks 
Christopher B. Willis 

1981 
Mary Ann Arias 
Kim Carter 
Charles C. Erwin, Jr. 
Linda G. Hanson 
Susan E. Harris 
Mary B. Howe 
Earl C. Jacoby 
David M. Johnson* 
William Pason Lee 
Geraldine P. McLain 
Franklin L. Nelson 
Albert D. Reumann* 
Joseph D. Servick 
Carolyn R. Stanley 
Bobby G. Steele 
James R. Thompson, III 

1982 
Cynthia Cassis Branham 
Elizabeth R. Thomas 
Vicki Barnes Davis 
Linda F. Ditoro 
Carol L. Greenwood 
Barry D. Grisham 
Bill G. Hall 
Charles S. Hammons 
Susan R. Hancock 

Gary D. Houk 
Bhavani K. Kakani* 
Ray H. Kemp* 
David A. Kidd 
David J. Kingsbury* 
Robert E. Ledyard, III 
Shelley T. Miller 
Serena A. Neely 
Marianne H. Pan-
Rick L. Robinson 
Kathleen M. Terry 
Sue B. Weir 
Douglas Brian Wencil 
Cynthia C. Wilson 
H. Paul Young 

1983 
Donna S. Reed* 
David F. Arrington 
Una H. Beck 
Lindy G. Bell, Jr. 
Joan L. Bell 
Jennie J. Crowder 
Gary E. Eberhart 
J. Timothy Gattis 
Andrew W. Green 
Dick W. Hiatt 
Patrick I. Jacklin 
Jeanne F. Jones 
Don B. Kimberly 
Ernest J. Marone, Jr. 
Donna Pejza Miller 
Michelle K. Petty 
Mitchell L. Ramsey 
Patrick A. Reilly 
Becky A. Ruhlman 
Grady L. Sharp 
Larry Sisterman 
Deborah D. Smith 
Patsy M. Smith 
David M. Stephens 
Annette C. Tecza 
Shelba S. Wetheral 
Robert F. Zendler 

1984 
Robert C. Mayes 
Ellen M. Bomer 
J. Michael Clutts* 
David J. Hancock 
Samuel F. McGhee, III 
Edward J. Murphy, Jr. 
James T. Peace 
Delois R. Peace 
Frank A. Prince 
Sandra Pruitt 
Kathy B. Ray* 
Hanna A. Reese, Jr. 
Mark H. Splawn 
Susan K. Steinhauser 
Amy Lovell Stiles 
Timothy Terry 
Kenneth J. Tucker 
Ann L. Turner 

Donna S. Vickery 
Nancy G. Woodall 

1985 
Grady P. Gaston, III 
Rhonda A. Bailey 
Dan Crunk 
Thomas A. D'Agostino 
Janice G. De Jonge 
Richard C. Demming 
Margaret M. Dilworth 
David B. Edwards 
Timothy R. Fogg 
Carol R. Graham 
Molly M. Gremmels 
William S. Hereford 
Jack H. Kachelman 
Leslie E. Lancaster 
Jill M. Maples 
Tanya C. Monks 
Celia Ann Seay 
R. Scott Seeley 
Thomas G. Shovelton 
Leon F. Stanley 
S. Jean Winfrey 
Ann H. Yelle 
George M. Zaiki 

1986 
Sharon D. Morgan 
Taylor Batey, Jr. 
Linda H. Christian 
Karin B. Cornelius* 
Michelle E. Garner 
Lauren Franklin Hall 
Frank J. Heller 
Elisabeth Loehrlein 
David G. Nixon 
Regina L. Nobrega 
Greg A. Olmsted 
James R. Parker 

1987 
John B. Conkle 
Terry Conway 
R. Brian Ellett 
John R. Etu 
Carol A. Highfield 
Bruce M. Howard 
Tamara J. Lang* 
Lynne W. Matheny 
Denise Johnson McManus 
Sylvia H. Michelini 
Stephen E. Perkins* 
Claudia P. Sandlin 
Sue A. Zupko 

1988 
Hyacinth L. Burton* 
Kelly K. Carter 
Sandra K. Conkle 
Amy S. Donlin 
Sharon B. Evans 
Monique T. Funston* 

J. Denise Kowski* 
Nancy J. Martin 
Betty J. Payne 
Mary K. Sanders 
Gregory B. Seavers 
Tammy B. Splawn 
Amy R. Terry 
Susan M. Turner 

1989 
Kelly S. Gaston 
Michael D. Bearden 
Angelen C. Brooks 
Rhonda S. Coad 
D. David Coffey 
Elisia Ray Ferguson 
Theresa A. Gaston 
Donna P. Lanier 
Shawn Nawrocki 
Michelle Schwalbach 
Kevin Smith 
Evan Pehr Soller 
Camille J. Sommer 
Karen Johnson Spanier 
Elisabeth L. Stewart 

1990 
Donald C. Akin 
Maureen Driscoll Clark 
Jeffrey L. Garrett* 
Molly E. Garrison 
Paul D. Herring 
Vickie L. Heuser 
Patricia A. Johnson 
Bemadette M. Mayer 
Sue McLaughlin 
Amy T. Miller 
Michael J. Quenneville 
Charles E. Simpson 
Thomas M. Stephens 

1991 
Barbara E. Ferguson 
Cynthia A. Flack 
James M. Gann 
James Goonan, Jr. 
Jannette A. Helfrich 
Christopher G. Hoerichs 
Barbara S. McFarlen 
Jeanette B. Oliver 
Kent H. Stanley 
Cecilia G. Stephanz 
Carla Lynne Warden 

1992 
Michelle M. Reavis 
Diane C. Anderson 
Donna J. Berger 
Michael W. Cline 
Keri P. Cole 
Bert W. Crye* 
Brad L. Flowers 
Patsy P. Havard 
Charlie L. Holley 

Bold - President's Council Member * - Multiple degrees 


